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This paper was presented by Sironi on behalf of the authors. Ship-strikes usually occur near coastal areas, where the greater concentration of cetaceans and vessel traffic tend to overlap (Laist et al., 2001). Due to their coastal habits, southern right whales are at high risk of collisions. The species has been reported as the most severely affected in the Southern Hemisphere (Van Waerebeek et al., 2007). In the coastal marine area of Uruguay, the southern right whale is one of the most common cetacean species during winter and spring (June to November). The authors compiled records of collisions between large vessels and southern right whales in Uruguayan waters using different sources of information, including their personal records. Between 2003 and 2007, seven southern right whales were recorded with large wounds due to collisions. In the paper there is a brief description of each one of the seven cases. Cuts were located in the supra-occipital, cranial, caudal and dorsal areas of the whales’ body. Five of the seven records were post-mortem and two whales were seen live with large propeller scars. One of the live whales was an adult female (with a calf) that showed five parallel slashes that were estimated to be 2.5 to 3m long. Given the dimensions, location and other characteristics of the wounds on the seven animals, the authors concluded that they corresponded to propeller cuts produced by large vessels. The moderate decomposition of the five carcasses revealed a recent death and a high probability of occurrence in Uruguayan jurisdictional waters. The dates of the records were consistent with the seasonal presence of right whales in shallow Uruguayan waters (June – November), during the calving season. Besides other preventive recommendations, the authors propose to consider the period August - October as a "High Risk Time for Collision" in Uruguayan waters. 

Comments after presentation: 
The Subcommittee thanked the authors for providing these data which are the kind of information requested by this Subcommittee. Participants stressed the importance of the first and the last recommendations in this paper: to continue systematic records of live and dead whales with evidence of ship collisions, and to encourage Uruguay to report the occurence of ship collisions with whales. Questions were asked about the relative occurrence of collisions in the Uruguayan vs Argentinean subpopulations of southern right whales. Sironi commented that large vessel collisions with right whales appear to be relatively more frequent in Uruguayan waters than in the Península Valdés calving ground. The Subcommittee commented on the relevance of using the available information to work on strategies to reduce ship strikes with right whales in the Atlantic coast of Southern South America. 
